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Richmond Water and Sewer
Commission Meeting

May 3, 2010 MINUTES
[image: image1]
Members Present:

Erik Filkorn, Chair; Jon Kart, Vice-Chair; Chris Granda; Harold Irish
Members Absent:

Bruce Bailey
Others Present:

Peter Pochop, Green Mountain Engineering, Kendall Chamberlin, Richmond Water/Sewer Superintendent; Geoffrey Urbanik, Town Administrator; Ruth Miller was present to videotape the meeting for MMCTV Channel 15.
Chairman Filkorn called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

1. Public Comment

Chairman Filkorn opened the floor for public comment but there was none.
2. Other Business

Approval of Minutes:  April 5, 2010

Mr. Kart offered a motion to approve the minutes of April 5, 2010 and was seconded by Mr. Irish and the motion carried 2-0-2 with Mr. Irish and Mr. Granda abstaining.

Superintendent’s Report:  Railroad Street

Kendall Chamberlin reported that there were problems with some of the water connections on Railroad Street.  One had recently found to have rusting welds which compromised the connection and it was suspected the other connections were just as bad.  Mr. Chamberlin said that it would be an $8,000 job to replace the remaining ones, however, since the road was being reconstructed now would be the best time to do this.
Mr. Chamberlin also reported that the water line on Millet Street did not originally qualify for ARRA funding, however, since the storm line is being replaced on Millet Street the best time to do the water line would be now, at an estimated cost of $24,000.

There was discussion on reserve funds and whether or not to do the projects.  The Administrator explained there were more reserve funds in Sewer than Water but it may be possible to transfer.

Mr. Kart offered a motion to approve the Railroad Street water connections and was seconded by Mr. Granda and the motion carried 4-0.

Mr. Kart offered a motion to approve the Millet Street water line and was seconded by Mr. Irish and the motion carried 4-0.

The Board also agreed to transfer reserve funds if necessary and possible to do so.

Sewer Pump Station Rebuild

Mr. Chamberlin noted that the pump station on Bridge Street that services the lower village has been having electrical problems caused by power surges.  This has been the case for a long time.  He recommended moving the electrical system above ground, and replace a damaged pump which would cost around $6,000.  Mr. Kart offered a motion to do this work not to exceed $6,000 and was seconded by Mr. Granda and the motion carried 4-0.

Water Allocation for 3 Bridge Street

The Administrator presented a request for water allocation.  The use of the building was going from a grocery with apartments to two offices with apartments.  The calculations revealed that the current allocation of two water units and two sewer units would be sufficient for the change in use, therefore no additional allocation was necessary.

Mr. Granda offered a motion to approve the allocation request and was seconded by Mr. Irish and the motion carried 4-0.

3. Adjourn
Motion by Mr. Kart to adjourn the meeting at 7:05 p.m.  Seconded by Mr. Granda.  So voted.
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